

ASENBY PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday January 17th, 2007, 7:30pm at Topcliffe House, Asenby

Councillors present: Chris Millross (Chair), Jackie Avison (Vice chair), Steve Hall, Peter Dale, Dave Allon

Apologies: None

MINUTES

It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday November , 2006, be accepted as true record and be signed by the Chairman.

Proposed by PD, seconded by DA

07/001 MATTERS ARISING

The Chair reported that Cllr Allon is to resign in April, due to family commitments.

07/002 ITEMS FROM PREVIOUS MEETINGS

- i) After checking with Harrogate Borough Council, it has been ascertained that Asenby parish council is not responsible for making life jackets available to the public. When signs and equipment are made available, responsibility is assumed.
- ii) Contact information will be placed in "our little magazine" about Dishforth Lunch Club.

07/003 FINANCE

- i) Current balance is £3,400
- ii) Insurance has gone up about £100. This is a substantial increase. **CM** will contact insurance company to ask about this. It was decided to go ahead and pay the current bill of £437.00, which is due shortly.
Proposed by JA, seconded by PD
- iii) Cheque for £126.90 needs to be written for hedgecutting.
Proposed by SH, seconded by DA
- iv) It was decided to write a cheque for £20 as a donation for the Tattler. Annual subscription will be increased to £50.
Proposed by SH, seconded by PD

07/004 VILLAGE MAINTENANCE

- i) The date chosen for the litter pick was Sunday, February .
JA will approach the 'Crab and Lobster' and also book the litter equipment.
- ii) SH will contact Highways with concerns about the potentially dangerous situation when some drivers turn the wrong way trying to get onto the A168.
- iii) Contractors need to be hired to cut playing field grass. JA
- iv) The village green will be reinstated in spring. It will be edged and reseeded. JA

07/005 FISHING / SWALE BANKSIDE

- (i) The fishing syndicate contract will be checked to find out what maintenance the syndicate should be doing. CM

07/006 PLANNING APPLICATIONS

- (i) There were no objections to the planning application at Topcliffe House for Mr C Millross. An appropriate letter was sent to HBC.

07/007 CORRESPONDANCE

- (i) CIRCULATED

07/008 ANY OTHER BUSINESS

- (i)

07/009 QUESTIONS FROM THE FLOOR

- (i)

DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING

March , 2007 at 7:30pm

The meeting was declared closed at 8:45pm

Signed as true record:

Date: